                               New Highland Elementary

                       SBDM Council Meeting

                          September 12, 2008

The New Highland Elementary SBDM Council met in the school library, the meeting was called to order at 2:34 p.m. by Ms Goff.

Members in attendance:  Connie Goff, Jackie Gibbons, Pancy Jones, 

 Lana Mitchell, and Joan Hill.

Member absent:  Stephanie Brown

Visitors:  Megan McAlister, Debbie Anderson

Agenda:  Ms Goff reviewed the agenda with the council

New Business: Ms McAlister has to leave early due to another meeting

So we will let her report to the committee at this time.

She is representing the Climate Committee.  The Climate Committee

requests an ad hock committee be formed   for the safety concerns.

Jackie Gibbons suggests the committee table the idea and come to a decision after more information is given. The Climate Committee to present a list of their responsibilities to the council.

Financial Report: The financial report was reviewed by the council members.  The motion was made by J. Gibbons to accept te report, it was seconded by L. Mitchell.

Minutes:  The minutes from the August 8, 2008 meeting were reviewed. Motion made to approve the minutes as written made by J Gibbons, seconded by C. Goff

Old Business:  

Title 1:  The Title 1 budget was presented by Debbie Anderson.

Motion made to approve budget by L Mitchell. It was seconded by Mrs. Jones.

Curriculum Committee:  

By law we are required to include Veteran’s Day in our schools curriculum.

Mr Duncan was asked to present a program re: Veteran’s Day to

each class.  Mr Duncan would like a substitute for that day.  The committee approved the request for a substitute.  

Ms Sheroan will decorate the bulletin board with posters and pictures of the 

staff/ parents who have served in the military. 

ESS Hires:  We needed three Part time for 3 hours a day.

 Here are the hires:

                         Shannon Powell

                          Toni Ojula

                          Belva Masters

Fundraising:   
Reviewed the AR fundraiser, Read A Thon. It is 30 minutes of reading in the classroom.

On Demand Writing Committee:

The open response committee wants a policy for all grade levels so all students will be taught the same format. (SPAT, Three P’s Methods)

Council asks to return to the committee and ask for more input from the staff before coming to the council regarding the proposal.

Over cap:/ Staffing Committee:

There are only 2 slots available in the 1st grade, the 3rd grade is over by 6, and the 4th is over by 11.

The council discussed options at length.  Decision was made for the following 

Plan of action:

Create a ¾ split 7- 3rd graders and 17 4th graders The new class will then be at cap.

Use the Fine Arts teacher to cover core content the first half of the day in the classroom.  Second half of the day, use the Title 1 teacher.  Ms Sego will volunteer to teach Social Studies Ms Goff and Mr. Thomas will also volunteer to assist with instruction.

Motion made to approve the staffing committee’s proposal made by Ms Goff, seconded by J. Hill.

Goal will be to begin in the new classroom possibly Monday, September 22, 2008.

The Motion was made to adjourn at 3:26 p.m. by J Hill. Seconded by J Gibbons.

